
File No. 18-0954 

CATEGORICAL EXEMPTION and PUBLIC WORKS AND GANG REDUCTION 
COMMITTEE REPORT and ORDINANCE FIRST CONSIDERATION relative to changing 
the name of the existing portion of Harbor Boulevard from Crescent Avenue to approximately 120 
feet northerly of 9th Street, to be established as Miner Street. 

Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR: 

1. Fl NO that the name change and establishment of the existing portion of Harbor Boulevard 
from Crescent Avenue to approximately 120 feet northerly of 9th Street as Miner Street, is 
exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act of 1970, pursuant to Article Ill, Class 
5 of the City's Environmental Guidelines. 

2. ESTABLISH the name of the existing portion of Harbor Boulevard from Crescent Avenue 
to approximately 120 feet northerly of 9th Street, as Miner Street, shown colored red on 
Exhibit A of the Bureau of Engineering (BOE) report dated October 5, 2018, attached to 
the Council file. 

3. PRESENT and ADOPT the accompanying ORDINANCE dated October 3, 2018, 
changing the name of Harbor Boulevard from Crescent Street to approximately 120 feet 
northerly of 9th Street and establishing the same as Miner Street. 

4. INSTRUCT the City Clerk to transmit the Council's action on this matter to: 

a. The Board of Supervisors, County of Los Angeles, pursuant to Section 34092 of the 
Government Code. 

b. The Los Angeles Department of Transportation, City-wide Investigation Section. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: The City Engineer reports that a fee of $5,000 was collected pursuant 
to Section 19.6.1 of the Los Angeles Administrative Code. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

SUMMARY 

On November 14, 2018, your Public Works and Gang Reduction Committee considered a 
Bureau of Engineering report relative to changing the name of the existing portion of Harbor 
Boulevard from Crescent Avenue to approximately 120 feet northerly of 9th Street, to be 
established as Miner Street. After having provided an opportunity for public comment, the 
Committee moved to approve the recommendations as found in the Bureau of Engineering 
report, as detailed above. 

This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration. 



Respectfully Submitted, 

PUBLIC WORKS AND GANG REDUCTION COMMITTEE 

MEMBER VOTE 
BLUMENFIELD: YES 
BUSCAINO: ABSENT 
MARTINEZ: ABSENT 
RYU: YES 
RODRIGUEZ: YES 
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